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PRINCIPAL’S REPORTPRINCIPAL’S REPORTPRINCIPAL’S REPORTPRINCIPAL’S REPORT    
This coming Sunday is Pentecost Sunday, the beginning of the 

church year and once again a significant day in the faith lives of 

the children and their families who have been preparing for the 

sacrament of Confirmation. Our Parish will join with the families 

to celebrate as Bishop Shane confers the Sacrament of 

Confirmation on 23 children on Saturday night and Sunday 

morning. This will conclude the preparation for all families but will 

be another step forward in the children's faith journey. Thanks in 

advance to Mrs Thurley and the staff for their commitment to the 

program and to all the families for joining with us to ensure the 

children are prepared and ready for the special day. We also thank 

Fr Minh for his support and Bishop Shane for his significant part in 

the day. We ask that everyone keeps the children and 

their families in your prayers during this time. 

 

This week we celebrate our school as we enter the formal 

enrolment period. It is a great opportunity to reflect on the special 

things that make our school a great place to learn and grow. The 

Grade 6 leaders always do a great job of conducting tours and take 

great pride in sharing their understanding and knowledge of 

our school. Our Information Night will be held on Wednesday at 

7.00pm in the Rosarium and we ask everyone to spread the word 

that enrolments for 2022 are open. We have plenty of room 

and look forward to welcoming new and existing families 

beginning their education journey in 2022. 

 

Grade 4 headed off to Maldon Blue Light Camp, for their first 

experience of school camp today. The opportunity to work 

together away from the school environment is invaluable, 

creating opportunities for independence and building individual 

resilience. The children participate in bike riding and bush walking 

as well as many other activities away from screens! We look 

forward to their return and thank the staff especially Mr Scott and 

Miss Gillett for the organisation and their time away from family 

during the one night away.  

 

 

 

CALENDAR 

MAY 2021  

Mon 17 – Tue 18 Grade 4 Camp 

Mon 17 – Fri 21 School Open Week 

Wed 19 National Simultaneous Storytime 

Wed 19 2022 Foundation Information Evening - 7pm 

Thu 20 CMC Transition Session - 11.40am 

Sat 22 Frayne House Community Mass - 6pm  

Sat 22 Gr 6 Confirmation Mass - 6pm 

Sun 23 Gr 6 Confirmation Mass - 10am 

Mon 31 – Fri 11 PSG Meetings 

Mon 31 – Thu 10  Dentist Program Visit 

  

JUNE 2021  

Tue 1 Sacrament Meeting (Gr 3) – 6pm 

Sat 5 Gr 4 Eucharist Mass – 6pm 

Sun 6 Gr 4 Eucharist Mass – 10am 

Thu 10 2022 Foundation Enrolments Close 

Fri 11 Canteen Pizza Day 

Mon 14 Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday 

Sat 19 Gr 3 Eucharist Mass – 6pm 

Sun 20 Gr 3 Eucharist Mass – 10am 

Mon 21 – Fri 25 Health & PE Week 

Fri 25 Last Day Term 2 – 2.15pm dismissal 

  

JULY 2021  

Mon 12 First Day Term 3 

Sat 24 McCarthy House Community Mass – 6pm 

  

AUGUST 2021  

Wed 11 – Fri 13 Grade 5 Camp 

 

NEWSLETTERNEWSLETTERNEWSLETTERNEWSLETTER        

MASS TIMES 

Holy Rosary – Hamelin St 

Saturday’s 6pm & Sunday’s 10am 

(Numbers Limited) 
 

Or online at:  

https://www.sandhurst.catholic.org.au  

https://www.frgministry.com/mass   

Check out our school Facebook page to stay 

up to date with the latest news! 

https://www.facebook.com/holyrosaryprimar

yschoolwhitehills/  



 

Mrs Goodbody has been away on Long Service Leave, however during this time she received the news that she will need to have 

a major surgery. As such her leave will be extended indefinitely.  Mrs Cass Beavis will take over the role sharing the Foundation 

class with Mrs Baber for the foreseeable future. Again, we ask that, as a community we all keep Carolyn in our thoughts and 

prayers during a challenging time and look forward to her return. 

 

Finally, in other staff news, please keep Ms O'Sullivan and her family in your prayers as her father passed away after illness, last 

week. Jasmin will be away this week and we continue to keep her in our thoughts during such a sad time. 

 

Go Cats! 

 

 
Paul Wilkinson  

Principal 

 

 

 

SSSSCHCHCHCHOOL NEWSOOL NEWSOOL NEWSOOL NEWS    

 

Catholic Identity 
 

SACRAMENT OF EUCHARIST PROFESSIONAL PHOTOS 

An appointment schedule has been set up in PAM (under the Parent Teacher Interview menu).  All families who signed up for 

photos can now access the bookings timetable. Simply log into PAM to select an available time. 

 

COMMUNITY HOUSE MASS 

Our next house Mass will be held on Saturday 22nd May for all Frayne families and staff members. At this Mass we will also be 

presenting some of our Grade 6 students for the sacrament of Confirmation.  

 

 

TERM 2 PROGRAM SUPPORT GROUP MEETINGS (PSG’S)  

Bookings are now open via PAM for Parents/Carers to make an appointment for their child’s upcoming PSG meeting.  This meeting 

will take place with your child’s classroom teacher and the Learner Diversity Leader. Parents are welcome onsite for a face to face 

meeting or you can link in via your online PAM account. 

These meetings are an extension to the recent learning conversations that you have already had with your child’s classroom 

teacher.  The PSG meeting is an integral part of your child’s learning. The structure of this meeting allows us to discuss and evaluate 

the goals your child’s teacher has put in place for this term.  

Feel free to contact me should you have further questions around this process. - Mandy Antoniadis (Learner Diversity Leader) 

 

SCHOLASTIC BOOKCLUB – ORDERS CLOSE MON 31ST MAY 

The Issue 4 Book Club catalogue was sent home last week. Ordering books through Book Club is an 

easy way to offer students the best in children’s books for the home and to encourage independent 

reading for fun.  

Book Club offers students a wide range of titles in each issue, from popular and award-winning 

fiction series and charming new picture books, to fascinating nonfiction titles and hands-on activities 

that stimulate creativity and encourage problem-solving.  

Plus, every order you place earns the school FREE books and learning resources.  

Need more information about Book Club? To view the Parent’s Guide to Book Club visit 

https://www.scholastic.com.au/media/5817/bc_guide_parent_2021_au.pdf  

Please note: Book Club orders must be placed online via LOOP. No cash orders will be accepted at 

the school office.  

Mon 31st May 



 

 

NATIONAL SIMULTANEOUS STORYTIME 

Our students are looking forward to participating in National Simultaneous Storytime (NSS) this week. 

NSS is held annually by the Australian Library and Information Association (ALIA). Every year a picture 

book, written and illustrated by an Australian author and illustrator, is read simultaneously in libraries, 

schools, pre-schools, childcare centres, family homes, bookshops and many other places around the 

country. This year’s book is ‘Give Me Some Space’ by Phillip Bunting!  

 

CATHERINE MCAULEY COLLEGE – INFORMATION EVENING FOR PARENTS OF CHILDREN WITH ADDITONAL NEEDS 

CMC will be hosting an information evening for parents and carers of children with additional learning needs on Tuesday 25th May. 

More information is available in the flyer attached to this week’s newsletter.  

 

 

 
Consent forms have been sent home with children. Spare forms are available at the school office 

Forms need to be returned by Tuesday 18th May.  

 

 

 



 

STUDENT NEWSSTUDENT NEWSSTUDENT NEWSSTUDENT NEWS    
HAPPY BIRTHDAY  

Students who are celebrating their birthdays this week are; Henry Rice, Ella Tresize, Erin Amador, Kate Papworth 

and James Moorhead.  Happy Birthday to you and we hope you have a wonderful day. 

 

 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

                

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

PPPP&F&F&F&F    NEWSNEWSNEWSNEWS    
CANTEEN VOLUNTEERS 

A HUGE thank you to the parents who have put their hand up to help out in our canteen this Term! It has been fantastic seeing 

parents back on site and helping out! If you are able to volunteer this Term, please contact Lindy Vance on 0409 067 404.  

Please note, that volunteers in our canteen DO need to have a current WWC Check, but DO NOT need to hold a Food Handling 

Certificate. 

 

CANTEEN WINDOW SALES 

Canteen Window sale items are now available during second play on Friday’s. Window sale items will not be able to be pre-

purchased and will be cash only. The list of items currently available is below. Please note that all items are subject to availability.  

• Warm Banana Pancakes (homemade)   $1.00 

• Raisin Toast      $1.00 

• Popcorn      $0.50 

• Frozen Watermelon Wedge    $0.50 

• UFO (Frozen Pineapple Ring)    $0.50 

• Sugar Free-zies (icy pole)     $1.00 

• Strawberry/Banana Yogurt Pops (homemade)  $1.00 

 

UNIFORM SHOP WILL BE CLOSED 25TH JUNE 

The school uniform shop will be closed on the last Friday of Term 2 (25th June 2021) in order for our volunteers to complete a 

stocktake. Please keep this in mind and order any uniform items before 18th June to ensure the order is filled before the holiday 

break.  

 

 

 

 Students of the Week 

FBG Chase Rowles 

FNJ Charlie Doherty 

1DC Lilliana Loftus 

1ML Chelsea Gray 

2DP Eleanor Matthews 

2LC Sahara Middleton 

3CW Kyan Manson 

3ZD Liam Gladman 

GR 4 Duol Monygon, Levi Fountas & Isabel Kent 

5JO Ava Crow 

6MG Isobel Crennan 

6TC Rani Sheldon 



 

    COMMUNITYCOMMUNITYCOMMUNITYCOMMUNITY    NEWSNEWSNEWSNEWS    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

HOLY ROSARY CANTEEN 
VOLUNTEER ROSTER - TERM 2 2021 

DATE TIME VOLUNTEERS 

MAY 2021 

THUR 20th 9.00am – 11.00am Carine Comer 

FRI 21st 9.00am – 12.00pm Dea Robertson & Jen Thompson 

FRI 21st 11.00am – 12.00pm Volunteer Needed 

FRI 21st 1.30pm – 2.30pm Mardi Holland & Christine Maher 

   

THUR 27th 9.00am – 11.00am Chloe O’Brien 

FRI 28th 9.00am – 12.00pm Susie Young & Emma Gibbons 

FRI 28th 11.00am – 12.00pm Charlotte Healy 

FRI 28th 1.30pm – 2.30pm Sally Ripper & Volunteer Needed 

JUNE 2021 

THUR 3rd 9.00am – 11.00am Tamara McIntosh 

FRI 4th 9.00am – 12.00pm Jess Brown & Jade Davies 

FRI 4th 11.00am – 12.00pm Dea Robertson 

FRI 4th 1.30pm – 2.30pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 

   

THUR 10th 9.00am – 11.00am Carine Comer 

FRI 11th (pizza day) 10.00am – 12.00pm Mardi Holland & Jo Best 

FRI 11th (pizza day) 10.45am – 12.00pm Charlotte Healy & Sally Ripper 

FRI 11th (pizza day) 1.30pm – 2.30pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 

   

THUR 17th 9.00am – 11.00am Volunteer Needed 

FRI 18th 9.00am – 12.00pm Susie Young & Dea Robertson 

FRI 18th 11.00am – 12.00pm Volunteer Needed 

FRI 18th 1.30pm – 2.30pm Volunteer Needed & Volunteer Needed 

   

THUR 24th 9.00am – 11.00am Tamara McIntosh 

FRI 25th 9.00am – 12.00pm Jen Thompson & Volunteer Needed 

FRI 25th 11.00am – 12.00pm Charlotte Healy 



 

 


